
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

20th March 2024  

 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
RE: Parking on double yellow lines/school zone area  
DOLMAN ROAD AND CORNER OF FREDERICK ROAD   
 
Parking outside school at the beginning and end of the day has been particularly bad recently. Can I 
please remind all parents that parking in the school zone area and on the double yellow lines puts our 
parents, children and local residents at risk of harm. Parking on the double yellow lines, causes traffic 
and where there is an emergency, ambulances and fire engines are unable to pass through.   
 
We ask that all parents and carers give themselves enough time to park their car and then walk their 
children into/out of school. If you are a local resident, I would encourage walking your children to school.  
 
We have sought advice on this serious matter and have been advised that pictures of cars left 
parked on the double yellow lines/ school zone area will be taken and sent to the local authority 
to be forwarded to the appropriate traffic and road safety department.   
 
Can you also ensure that you are not letting your children out from your car and letting them walk 
through the school gates on their own or with an older sibling. We are having children in Reception, 
Year One and Year Two walking into the school gates by themselves.  
 
School cannot take responsibility for your children until they are inside the school building.  
 
I would like to thank the majority of our parents and carers who do ensure that everyone is kept safe at 
all times. 
 
I appreciate your support with this matter. 
 
Mrs Patel 
Head Of School & The Site Team  

 

 


